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INTERIM MODERATOR’S LETTER

Dear Friends,

Pentecost Today
“Indeed it came to pass, when the trumpeters and singers were as one, to make one sound to be heard in praising and thanking the LORD, and when they lifted up their voice with the trumpets and cymbals and instruments of music, and praised the LORD, saying: "For He is good, For His mercy endures forever," that the house, the house of the LORD, was filled with a cloud, so that the priests could not continue ministering because of the cloud; for the glory of the LORD filled the house of God.” (2 Chronicles 5:13,14)
We recently celebrated Pentecost Sunday, but sadly, in much of the church today, the day of Pentecost has been resigned to the pages of history. It is my heart’s desire and prayer that Pentecost would not be resigned to the history books but would be an ever living experience in the life of the Christian and in the vital life of the Church in Scotland, and especially at St Columba's Church. We desperately need a fresh outpouring of the Holy Spirit that will transform our town of Largs and ultimately our nation of Scotland.

Oh that God would open the windows of heaven and pour out such a blessing to bring reformation and spiritual renewal. It is my sincere prayer that God would bring healing and a restoration of righteousness to our shores. As the Salvation Army founder, William Booth, penned in his hymn: “We need another Pentecost, send the fire today!”

We notice in our scripture text that as the people were waiting for the glory of God to fill the temple, they were found worshipping, giving praise and thanksgiving. You would have thought that they should have spent their time mourning over the state of their nation. The great Scottish preacher, Robert Murray McCheyne, writes, “I am deeply persuaded that there will be no full, soul-filling, heart-ravishing, heart-satisfying, outpouring of the Spirit of God, till there be more praise and thanking the Lord.”
The Bible explains that they were “as one” in their praise and thanksgiving. On the day of Pentecost they were also of “one accord” in one place. Could it be that on the day of Pentecost they were praying and praising, giving thanks to God for his goodness and mercy? How disheartening when churches spend more time grumbling and moaning rather than praising and thanking God for all his blessings in Christ. As the Old Testament Church met with hearts full off praise and thanksgiving, suddenly the cloud of God’s glory filled the church. Oh may it be so amongst us here! May St Columba's always be a church filled with praise and thanksgiving to our Mighty God.

Let us hear again the words of Robert Murray McCheyne, “Dear believers, for the sake of the dead souls around you – for the sake of this great town, full of wickedness – for the sake of this great land, filled with formality and hypocrisy – oh! Unite in prayer, and unite in praise, and prove the Lord, if he will not pour out a blessing. Not for your own sakes only, but for the sake of those perishing around you, let us wrestle and pray for a fuller time of the Spirit’s working than has ever been seen in Scotland 
Your Friend and Interim-Moderator

Scott Cameron

LOCUM’S LETTER

Summer appears to be coming in fits and starts. One day recently the temperature rose to a remarkable 22 degrees; a day later it struggled to reach 12 degrees. Weather forecasters tell us it has something to do with what is called the ‘Jet Stream’ – nothing to do with aeroplanes – which at this time of the year is normally situated somewhere between the north of Scotland and the Arctic Circle; unfortunately it would appear to be somewhere between the south of England and France – and there is nothing anybody can do about it.

Weather forecasting is not an exact science; it comes under the umbrella of what was described over 100 years ago as ‘Chaos Theory’, a theory that suggests that not everything is predictable, much as we might like it to be.

We can, for instance, predict outcomes of certain actions. If you are foolish enough to put your hand in the fire it is almost certain that it will be burnt; were you able to jump out of an aircraft at 30,000 feet, chances are that you will not survive the fall. 

To take a more difficult example, we might never know how a person might react in given situations – what pleases one may upset another; we could find our own examples.

What has this to do with faith, you may well ask? 

The other week in Church we celebrated the feast of Pentecost, a commemoration of the day when the Holy Spirit transformed the disciples of Jesus from an uncertain, disconsolate group into positive preachers, and marked the beginning of something new and vital.

Unpredictable as the change may have been – except in the mind of Jesus – this transformation was the spark that brought the Church into being; but ever since it would appear, attempts have been made to control and predict outcomes that are well ordered, evidenced in the Christian structures that are our legacy.

Jesus said: ‘The wind blows where it chooses, and you hear the sound of it, but you do not know where it comes from or where it goes.’ He spoke of the Holy Spirit.

We may not always able to predict the weather; that is something with which we have to contend. And neither can we predict the influence of the Holy Spirit. The surprise element is what we need to take us out of a stodgy, predictable past. 

God bless you all,

Bill Armstrong

WORSHIP CALENDAR: June, July, August 2013

Sunday 2nd June at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong - “Sacrament of Holy Communion”
Sunday 9th June 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong - Joint Service with St Columba's Episcopal Church
Sunday 16th June at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

3.00pm: Service at Auchinlea Nursing Home, Scott Street
Sunday 23rd June at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 30th June at 11.00am: To be announced
Sunday 7th July 11.00am: To be announced
Sunday 14th July at 11.00am: To be announced
Sunday 21st July at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 28th July at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 4th August at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 

Sunday 11th August 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 18th August at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 25th August at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 1st September at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong - “Sacrament of Holy Communion”
DATES TO NOTE:

Sunday 9th June: St Columba Day Lunch at the Brisbane House Hotel at 1.00pm.

Wednesday 12th June: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.30pm

Saturday 22nd June: Concert in the Church with the Greenock Light Opera at 7.30pm.

Saturday 17th August: Concert in the Church with the Co-operative Funeralcare Brass Band at 7.30pm.  

Wednesday 28th August: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.30pm.

PRAYER CORNER

Please remember in prayer:

· all who travel over the summer period, that they may be kept safe from harm on their journeys

· those who are sick, at home or in hospital, especially any known to ourselves

· the lonely and the housebound, who can feel very sad during the summer months when fewer visitors call and others can go out and enjoy the sunshine

· for the Church and its organisations as it takes a well earned break, that officebearers and members may be refreshed by God's Spirit

· all those who have left prayers, often poignant ones, on our Prayer Tree.

A PRAYER FOR SUMMERTIME


May golden sunshine remind us, O Lord,


of the warmth of your love;


May refreshing sea breezes inspire in us, O Lord,


the stirring wind of your Holy Spirit;


May interesting places, new cultures, varied peoples,


make us grateful, O Lord, for the wonderful gifts of your earth;


May this summer season bring us in our journeys,


our adventures, our activities, closer to you, O God of all life;


AMEN.

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 13th June, between 2.00pm and 2.30pm, to uplift suitable goods. The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.

CHURCH REGISTER

NEW MEMBER

By Profession of Faith
19th May   -   Mr G R Lawrence, 13 Donald Wynd.

We welcome him to the fellowship of St Columba’s Parish Church

DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing months are: -

  2nd Jun - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,             Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

  9th Jun - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins,  Mr Laing, Ms Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

16th Jun -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

23rd Jun - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

 30th Jul - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,              Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

  7th Jul - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Ms Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

14th Jul -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

21st Jul - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

28th Jul - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,              Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

  4th Aug - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Ms Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

11th Aug -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

18th Aug -  Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

25th Aug - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Miss Black,              Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

  1st Sep - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Ms Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

MONDAY’S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

On 29th April we were visited by Margaret Kennedy and Christine Gallettie from the Session. Christine had also kindly agreed to talk to us all about her African adventure. Most of us have not been to Africa and it was great  to hear about all the different experiences she had. 

On 13th May David Ennis gave us a very entertaining talk about the history of magic. We tried our best to catch him out, but he was too good!

Thank you to everyone who came and supported our tearoom for the Gillian Saltire Appeal. Despite the poor weather we managed to raise a final total of £300 for the appeal which I know is much appreciated.
Our next meetings are 27th May, 10th and 24th June. We are planning a walk one night, another games/fun night and a social night to finish.  Dates flexible to work round weather! Meeting at 8.00pm in Session Room to start.

Alison Tunnicliff

YOUNG CHURCH

Thank you to everyone who supported our car wash on 18th May. We raised £39 which will go towards our next visit to Stroove in September. We are still collecting in money from our Erskine Bridge Walk for Christian Aid. We have collected just over £100 so far. If you sponsored us then please give any money still due to myself or another member of the Young Church team as soon as you can. 

Our last visit to Helter Skelter before the summer will be on Sunday 2nd June. Prize giving will be on Sunday 23rd June.  Summertime Club starts on Sunday 30th June 

Alison Tunnicliff
SOCIAL COMMITTEE

St Columba’s Day Lunch
This year marks the 1450th  anniversary of St Columba’s arrival in Iona.  To mark this special anniversary we will be holding a joint service with St Columba’s Episcopal Church on Sunday 9th June here in St Columba’s Parish Church.  This will be followed by a joint St Columba Day Lunch which will be held in the Brisbane House Hotel, Greenock Road at 1.00pm.  Anyone wishing to attend should put their name on the list on the notice board outside the Session Room.   The cost will be £10.00 (Children’s menu - £4.50).  Payment should now be made to Brian at the Church Office.

Jean Jackson

PEREGRINES
We set off on a morning which was full of promise. The sky was bright with early morning sun and white puff-balls of fair weather cumulus cloud. The trees were at last bursting into their canopies of fresh green, and the bright blues and yellows of the bluebells and primroses could be spotted along the foot of the hedgerows.

The Cornalees Wildlife Centre above Inverkip was our starting point and after the mandatory coffee and cake we set off “full of the joys of Spring” down the six mile track along the Kelly Cut towards Wemyss Bay. There were some quite spectacular views along the way. The snow clad peaks of Arran and the Arrochar Alps were spotted on the horizon while the Firth of Clyde, Dunoon and Rothesay gradually came into view.  Packed lunch was enjoyed as we looked toward the pretty, sparkling waters of the Daff reservoir and the rows of conifers which form the Leap Moor forest.

We then trekked on almost to the treeline which marks the beginnings of Upper Skelmolie before deciding it might be more interesting to return to Cornalees by climbing up the hillside , traversing Blood Moss and picking up the trail through Leap Moor Forest. Perhaps it was because we had lost sight of the lowering clouds coming in from the North being pushed along by a freshening wind, that things began to become a little more challenging. Also the steep climb onto the plateau of Blood Moss was bad enough but due to heavy rains of previous weeks the going across the moor was very difficult ,consisting of tussocks of wiry grass dotted over very wet marshland just waiting to trap the unwary up to their knees in soggy pools of wet peat. Then just to make things even more interesting the heavens opened and down came the rain and hailstones! 

Nothing daunted and in due time we all finally made it back to Cornalees, soaked and more than a little wearied. However, as they say “No pain, no gain”. All in all, it was a challenging yet very interesting and enjoyable day. There’s one last point: There wasn’t a drop of rain in Largs the whole day!
Sandy McCallum
ST COLUMBA EXPERIENCE
The concert on Sunday 19th May by the Salvation Army Citadel Songsters was greatly appreciated and continued the high standard of performance that our audiences have come to expect. Prior to the concert, the Band played on the sea front which delighted the passers by.

The next concert is on Saturday 22nd June by Greenock Light Opera which should again be very popular and tickets are available from the Heritage desk.

We are able to offer internet connection for visitors to make use of, and the tea/coffee machine is now working so addicts of the hot chocolate drink can be catered for.

There is also a selection of Christian books to suit all ages so please take the opportunity to browse at any time or after Sunday service. The book about the life of the Brisbane family written by Valerie Campbell has proved to be very popular and only a few copies are left.

This outreach to the community is appreciated by the many visitors who come into the church and take advantage of the surroundings or enjoy a few minutes of calm in an otherwise hectic world and the increasing use of the Prayer Tree indicates the strength of need.  
Ken Welch
SUMMER TEAROOMS 2013

Following the success of last year’s weekly Saturday Tearooms/Soup Lunches we plan to operate again this summer. The season will begin on Saturday 1st June and run until Saturday 28th September. 

Last year the tearooms raised £6,000 and as the Church is facing difficult times financially it is our hope that we will have similar success this year. 

 As well as providing much needed income for the Church, the tearooms became a regular meeting place for members and visitors alike providing an opportunity for fellowship. The tearooms were successful due to the willingness of our members and friends who volunteered to help. Once again we would ask you to consider helping out for a few hours on a Saturday.  If you helped last year please do come back again and if you have not helped before please think about giving it a try –it really is good fun and without your help it will not be possible to operate successful tearooms.  

There is now a volunteer sheet for each month, pinned on the notice board outside the Session Room.  Please add your name to any dates that you can help.

In addition, please see insert relating to our annual Summer Fayre.

Tearoom / Summer Fayre Committee

John and Liz Lewis 

Gillian McEleny

Elaine Black

Roy Patterson 

LANDMARK

Please note that this will be the last edition of Landmark until September.  Articles for inclusion in the September edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 21st August 2013 at the latest. 

Brian Jackson

Church Manager
